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Dear Stakeholders, 
 
Re: Review of the Transmission Ring-fencing Guideline 

The AER is seeking views from stakeholders on the timing of this review of the Electricity 
Transmission Ring-fencing Guideline.  

Energy Networks Australia (ENA) has requested that we delay the timing of this review given 
the many other regulatory changes and reviews currently underway, which impact on the 
regulation of transmission networks. This includes the Australian Energy Market 
Commission's review of the Coordination of Generation and Transmission Investment,1 and 
the Energy Security Board's work on actioning the Integrated System Plan.2 A copy of the 
ENA's request is at attached at the end of this letter. 

We had anticipated completing the review of transmission ring-fencing, with a view to 
publishing an updated Guideline, by December 2019. If we decide to delay the timing of this 
review, we expect that we would review the Guideline during 2020. 

Ring-fencing promotes the development of contestable markets and supports efficient 
regulation of monopoly networks. Ring-fencing can require that a network business 
implement legal, accounting, operational, and information access separation of parts of the 
business that deliver regulated and unregulated services. Ring-fencing can support the 
development of new and emerging competitive markets for electricity services. 

The current transmission ring-fencing guideline was first published in 2002 and was updated 
in 2005. This was part of a range of reforms designed to unbundle competitive electricity 
retail and generation sectors from regulated networks. Since then, the nature of contestable 
electricity services has changed. New areas of contestability have emerged with the 
development of technologies (such as batteries and distributed energy resources), and the 
reduced role of networks in providing certain services (such as transmission connections). In 
2016 we developed a national Electricity Distribution Ring-fencing Guideline, and 

                                                

 
1 AEMC, Final report - Coordination of generation and transmission investment, 21 December 2018, 
https://www.aemc.gov.au/markets-reviews-advice/reporting-on-drivers-of-change-that-impact-transmi.   
2 See: http://www.coagenergycouncil.gov.au/publications/energy-security-board-converting-isp-action.  



Page 2 

 

commenced monitoring distributor ring-fencing compliance in 2018. The National Electricity 
Rules requires that we consider alignment between the ring-fencing guidelines for electricity 
distribution and transmission businesses.3  

The AER is interested in understanding the impact of delaying this review and a later 
commencement of a revised transmission ring-fencing guideline.  

Interested stakeholders are invited to provide their views to ringfencing@aer.gov.au by 
Thursday 18 April 2019. 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
 

Angela Bourke 

A/g General Manager, Consumers and Markets 

 

                                                

 
3 NER, cl.6A.21.2(c)(2). 
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